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President’s Corner...
 I sure hope March brings some sunshine and warmer days.  It’s been hard trying to snuggle under 
a quilt to keep warm and quilt at the same time.  Two months from now we will be at our retreat at 
Bear Lake with warmer weather I hope.  Please sign up at the next meeting or mail in your registra-
tion to Pat Baldauf. The retreat committee has a great weekend planned.  After that it’s countdown to 
“ A CAMEO Appearance: A Quilters Paradise”.  How many quilts will you enter? How much time 
can you donate to helping out with or at the show?   How are your raffle ticket sales going?  Remem-
ber all profits from the show help support our guild and allow us to bring wonderful speakers and 
workshops to our members. 

Due to an emergency Lee’s Lines will not be with us at the March meeting.  Thank you to our mem-
bers who have offered to do a demo so we can have a Whistle Stop.  Our members are so giving of 
themselves and talented too.  I can’t wait to pick up a tip or two from their demos.

Keep warm and continue sewing. See you in March.
Sharon Cratsenburg                                                     

The Silhouette

Whistle Stop!!!
It’s happening after all!

Here’s the line-up:
Sharon Bisoni - Sewing Tool Holder

Sybil Derderion - Hexies
Chuck Blanchard - Brother Scan-N-Cut

Thursday, March 19 - 7 p.m.
Clawson United Methodist Church

205 N. Main Street 
Clawson, MI

  Come And Meet Each Other 
and learn some great quilting tips and tricks!

Tickets for International Quilt Festival in Chicago - Sharon Cratsenburg
I received four complimentary tickets to the 2015 International Quilt Festival in Chicago on March 
26-28.  The show will be held at the Donald E Stephens Center in Rosemont Illinois.  If you are 
interested in the complimentary tickets contact me as soon as possible.  For more info in the show 
visit www.quilts.com and click on shows or on Facebook (www.facebook.com/QuiltFestival). 



Quilt Show:  Miniature Quilt Auction
Rosemary Spatafora
Don’t forget our Miniature/Small Quilt Silent Auction to be 
held at our Quilt Show in May, 2013.  Members are invited to 
donate a miniature or small quilt (12” to 24”) to be auctioned 
off at the Quilt Show.  Thank you so much to everyone who 
has signed up to donate a quilt.  If you would like to be added 
to the list please contact me at rspatafora@comcast.net. 

Be sure to check out the information and 
registration form in this newsletter for Mike 
Klicek’s miniature quilt workshop to be 
held on Saturday, October 20.  What a great 
opportunity to get ideas, learn construction techniques and 

2014 - 2015 Guild Program Calendar 

2015

March 19 - Whistle Stop
March 21 - National Quilting Day

April 16 - Kay Nichols:  Wonderful One Fabric Curves
April 18 - Kay Nichols  One Fabric Curves Workshop

May 1 -3 - CAMEO Quilt Guild Retreat
May 14 - Delphine Quilt Shop:  Sisters by Choice
May 16 - Open Sew

June 5, 6 - CAMEO Quilt Show!

June 18 - Potluck, Meeting & Elections (Members Only) 

Items to bring to the March meeting:
  1.  Yourself and your smile!
  2.  Your Name Tag  
  3.  A guest or many guests! ($5 guest fee) 
  4.  Your fabric for the March Fabric Exchange (see 
       article this newsletter)
  5.  Lots of $$$ for Door Prize tickets!
  6.  Charity Donations
  7. Library Books to return
  8.  Heart Blocks for Hearts & Hugs

More Program News - Loreen Garrison 
April 16th - Kay Nickols - Wonderful One Fabric 
Curves
Kay Nickols is a professional quilter who is known for her en-
thusiastic teaching and trunk shows.  She is a former teacher and 
administrator.  

Sign-up Open for April 18 - Kay Nickols full day 
class on One Fabric Curves.
Using only one fabric create a unique queen sized quilt top. 
The beautiful border prints are cut to show a variety of finished 
designs. Students learn to piece curves without pinning. This time 
honored favorite is made using templates.

Supplies list for full day class – Queen size
Yardage:
• 6 yards of border (wallpaper) print with defined strips of design
	 - high contrast
	 - 3.5+” in the strips of design
KITS WILL BE AVAILABLE IN WALL HANGING SIZE 
FOR $25
Other Supplies:
•  Rotary Cutter
•  Cutting Mat
•  Rotary cutting rulers
	 - 6” or 8.5” by 24”
	 - 6” by 12”
	 - 15” square or larger
•  Sewing maching in good working order
	 - Needles
	 - Extra filled bobbins
•  Thread (neutral - grey or beige)
•  Seam ripper
•  Regular quilting tools
•  Return address mailing labels - to label your tools & book as 
yours
•  NECESSARY!!  Flanned backed tablecloth to use for a design 
wall
•  OPTIONAL:  digital camera or cell phone camera

Editorʼs Note:  The deadline for the April newsletter 
is March 26.  Keep reading for the Slip of the Keyboard.

March Program News - Loreen Garrison
Our March 19 program has changed due to the speaker 
from Lee’s Lines having a family emergency.  The new 
plan is for 3 whistle stops.  Sharon Bisoni/sewing tool 
holder, Sybil Derderion/hexies and Chuck Blanchard/ 
Brother ScanNCut.

Want Ads - The Silhouette is taking ads.  The costs are:
•  $1.00 per column line
•  $5.00 per business card size
•  $15.00 per quarter page size
These costs are per issue.  Send ads and payment (made out 
to CAMEO Quilters Guild) to Rosemary Spatafora (address 
in the directory).



Membership News and Notes
Cindy May

Membership Chairperson

Our February meeting had 50 members in attendance and 13 
guests!  We currently have 73 members.
Please continue to encourage any interested quilters to come 
and share a meeting with us. I am so proud to see us continue 
to grow!

CAMEO Celebrates National Quilting Day 
Saturday, March 21, 2015
The first National Quilting Day was observed in 1992 and 
since then it has grown into a global celebration for all quilt-
makers and quilt lovers.  
CAMEO’s annual celebration of the art of quilting is on 
Saturday, March 21.  Bring whatever 
you want to work on along with your 
workshop supplies.  There will be 
a continental breakfast and lunch 
available.  More details at our March 
meeting.

 
Hospitality - Betty Carpenter and Kay Schepke
What a great turnout for such a cold wintry evening and thank 
you all for bringing such awesome goodies.  The folks who 
went above and beyond, you know who you are, thanks from 
the bottom of our hearts.
 
March babies bringing treats are:
 
Barb Lusk
Charles Blanchard
Sandy Peiss
Margaret Smith
Carol Gilbert
Pat Pillot
Shannon Boardman
Linda Hermes
 
Lois Marr and Kay Schepke will be hostessing in March, give 
them a big Smile and Thank You when you see them.

Smile, It’s Tax Time!
HUSBAND:  Honey, you’re claiming $2,000 on our tax 
return for a donated quilt?  Seriously?

WIFE:  Those were scalloped edges, Mister!

Thanks to Janet Steele for passing this along!

Charity Committee -Willie Pfeiffer
Thanks to all who attended Charity Day.  Everyone worked 
hard and many projects were completed.  If you have kits at 
home please try to finish them by the end of this quilt year in 
June.
We received some items for our Layette Program also.  They 
are due to be distributed after the April meeting to the church 
so try to finish them by then.  There are crib quilt, Miracle 
Heart and miscellaneous kits available for pick up at all meet-
ings that are quick and easy to do.

CAMEO Retreat 
The deadline to sign up for the retreat is fast approaching.  As 
of March 1st the retreat committee will accept non-members 
who would like a weekend of sewing without the worries of 
cooking and cleaning.

The committee this year did not raise the cost of the retreat to 
members although the camp had increased the cost to attend. 
In addition to maintaining the cost for members the same as 
previous years, the committee did negotiate a small lunch and 
an earlier start time on Friday; no other retreat offers this for 
its members. 

The committee this year is trying to make the retreat simple 
and easy allowing as many members who would like to par-
ticipate in the fun time that is had by all.

We hope that everyone will take advantage of this great 
weekend; we will even leave the light on for you.

The retreat committee

Note:  Mystery Quilt Fabric Requirements are included in 
this newsletter.

Remember to take your Quilt Show 
bookmarks and/or postcards with you 

when you visit quilt stores, quilt shows and 
other guilds and leave a few behind!



Book Notes: New and Upcoming Books for 
Quilters - Nancy Bekofske

From Ensign’s Bars to Colonel’s Stars is the first in the 
series Making Quilts to Honor Those Who Serve by Renelda 
Peldunas-Harter and published by Schiffer Publishing Ltd. 
Original patterns commemorate commissioned officer ranks 
in this volume. Strip piecing and easy piecing techniques are 
presented with detailed instructions.
$19.99

World War I Quilts--quilt historian Sue Reich’s latest book 
from Schiffer Publishing addresses quilters responses to the 
Great War including Red Cross Quilts, fund-raising and sig-
nature quilts, and Poppy patterns developed to honor veterans. 
The book’s full color photographs of quilts, vintage illustra-
tions and photographs, vintage textiles and ephemera make a 
visual feast. $39.99

All Points Patchwork by Diane Gilleland and published by 
Storey Publishing is a wonderful technique book on English 
paper piecing. The book’s step by step illustrations  for vari-
ous multi-sided patches offers everything you need to design 
your own project. Coming in June. $19.95

Quilting with Doilies by Barbara Polston, Schiffer Publishing, 
impressed me so much I pre-ordered. Polston uses doilies in 
her quilts in wonderful ways. Lots of great photographs show 
every step of the process, and tips given can be also applied to 
other projects. Coming in March.

Fiction books of interest to quilters:
Quilts of Love by Abington Press is a series of romance novels 
with a quilt or quilting a part of the story.
The Invention of Wings by Susan Monk Kidd is historical fic-
tion about Sarah Grimke’, an early Abolitionist, and her slave 
maid whose mother makes quilts akin to those by Harriet 
Powers.
The Colored Car by local writer Jean Alicia Elster is a chil-
drens book based on family history. Quiltmaking becomes a 
healing art.

Nancy Bekofske blogs about quilts and books at The Literate 
Quilter

CAMEO Display at the Royal Oak Library - 
Rosemary Spatafora
Be sure to stop by the Royal Oak Public Library during the 
month of March to see our beautiful display of miniatures and 
small quilts! These are just a few of the quilts that will be sold 
in the Silent Auction at our Quilt Show.
Thanks so much to all the members who contributed a quilt for 
this exhibit and the Silent Auction!

FABRIC EXCHANGE - Janet Steele

YUM-O!  That’s the only way to describe the Batik squares 
from February’s Fabric Exchange.  Ladies, you outdid your-
selves in your color choices.  We have the equivalent of a 
painter’s palette, only in fabric!  If you make a project from 
your squares, please let us know.  We’d love to see what you’ve 
done at Show ‘N Tell!
The exchange for our March meeting will feature “Dot, Dot, 
Not a Lot!”  For those of you who saw the poster board on the 
Fabric Exchange table, anything goes for this exchange, as 
long as the fabric is printed with some form of dots; big dots, 
little dots, polka dots!  Use your imagination.  Dots, by their 
very nature, add movement to your blocks, and they appear in 
all sorts of fabrics, from Batiks to reproduction, and all fabrics 
in between.  I hope you’re as excited as I am to see what next 
month’s offerings will be.
At our March meeting, you’ll be signing up for the April 
exchange, which will be “GREEN WITH ENVY.”  Any shade 
of green is what we’re looking for, just in time for spring!  As 
always, thanks to all of you who participate.
We have 22 participants for the DOT EXCHANGE in March:
Nancy Bekofske			   Cindy May
Betty Carpenter			   Cathy Mentkowski
Cheryl Cawley			   Theresa Nielsen
Sharon Cratsenburg		  Linda Pankratz
Lynda Draudt			   Willie Pfeiffer
Loreen Garrison			   Tina Rink
Carole Gilbert			   Karen Sayles
Linda Griffin			   Jean Schlegelmann
Carol Herzberg			   Janeen Sharpe
Wanda Lamb			   Janet Steele
Lois Marr			   Linda Watkins

Donation to CAMEO
After many years of quilting, former CAMEO member, Jane 
Smithson, is hanging up her rotary cutter.  CAMEO member, 
Johnnene Maddison, was helping Jane clean out her sewing 
room and thought of CAMEO as a recipient of Jane’s fabric, 
quilting books and notions.  Rosemary Spatafora and Theresa 
Nielsen were able to pick up all of the wonderful treasures and 
Theresa is storing them safely at her home.
Thanks so much to Johnnene for thinking about CAMEO, and 
a special thanks to Jane for all the great stuff!  Happy trails 
and many blessings to you, Jane!



Quilter’s Calendar
Great Lakes Heritage Quilters Guild Meeting
March 12
Diane Loomis Lecture, Baltimore Albums
Birmingham Unitarian Church
38651 Woodward, Bloomfield Hills, MI
www.glhq.org or www.facebook.com/GLQuilters

Stars Over the Thornapple Quilt Show
March 14-15
Barry Co. Expo Center
1350 N. M-37 Highway, Hastings, MI 49058
Presented by Thornapple River Rippers Quilt Guild
For more information, contact: kdunn112@gmail.com

OH-MI Shop Hop
March 19-21 2015
$5 passport; busses available
For info www.materialgirlquilt.com 
Material Girls 313-561-1111
Quilt Patch 517-423-0053
Sew What! 734-281-1344
Sonflower Quilts 419-885-4438
Quilt Foundry 419-893-5703
Threads of Tradition 419-445-9610
Ann Arbor Sewing Center 734-761-3094

The Greatest Sew On Earth
March 20-21 sponsored by Piecemakers Quilt Guild
Kochville Veterans Hall
3265 Kochville Rd, Saginaw MI
Adm: $5
www.piecemakersquiltguild.com

Great Lakes Heritage Quilters Guild Meeting
April 9
Tina Bauer Lecture on Antique Fabrics
Birmingham Unitarian Church
38651 Woodward, Bloomfield Hills, MI
www.glhq.org or www.facebook.com/GLQuilters

SAVE THE DATES:
Quilt Guild of Metro Detroit Quilt Show
Quilts from the Heart
Friday April 17, 10 AM - 6 PM
Saturday April 18, 10 AM - 5:00 PM
Roseville Recreation Center
18185 Sycamore, Roseville, MI  48066
Admission $6
Vendors, Two Raffle Quilts, 
Lunch and snacks available for purchase

Genesee Star Quilters Quilt Show
A Garden of Quilts - 30 Years of Artistry
Friday, April 24 10-5 PM and Saturday April 25 10-4 PM
Flushing United Methodist Church
413 Main St., Flushing, MI  48433

Research and Information - Laurie Johnson

Also Known As… (A.K.A.)
When you are ready to create the label for your Quilt Show 
masterpiece, you may be amused by the different names the 
same block can have.  Most names are regionally-based; what 
we know a block by in the midwest may have a different name 
in the east.  A pregnant goldfish is called a twit.  Here are some 
common blocks and their “aliases”:

BEAR’S PAW: This began as a sawtooth border around a cen-
tral medallion in Early-American quilts.  It then morphed into 
a block with 4 points aimed in different directions.  It is also 
known as: Delectable Mountains, Indian Trail, North Wind and 
Irish Puzzle.

JACOB’S LADDER: also known as Underground Railroad 
(but according to current quilt research, this block did not exist 
during the Civil War), Road to California, Stepping Stones and 
Gone to Chicago.  The common theme is of travel or move-
ment.

LOG CABIN: Believed to be quintessentially American, rep-
resentations of this block have been found in Scottish embroi-
dery from the 1700’s and in funerary wrappings in Egypt!  The 
“Mummy Theory” holds that as the artifacts from Egyptian 
tombs were shipped to England in the early 19th century, the 
patterns on the linen wrappings represented what we know as a 
“log cabin”: light values and dark values surrounding a center 
square.  In England, this block is called “Canadian Logwork.” 
On the Isle of Wight, it is called “Roof Pattern.”

If you want to verify any block name, Barbara Brackman’s En-
cyclopedia of Quilt Blocks is an excellent resource. She strips 
away the romanticism and mythology of quilt history which 
was prevalent in the early 20th century.  Ginny Beyer also has 
a good encyclopedia which is organized by block grids.  This 
book can be found in the Royal Oak Public Library.

‘DANCING WITH THE STARS’
2015 Retreat Mystery Quilt

Fabric Required 		  4 Square		 Queen
			   Approx. 32” sq.	 Approx. 80” sq.
F= Focal (Center of Star)	      5/8 yd.	 2 1/3 yd.
P= Star Points (Outside of Star)  5/8 yd.	 2 ½ yd.	
X= Touching Both (above fabrics) 1/2 yd.	 1 1/8 yd.
B= Background		        3/4 yd.	 4 yd.
Bd= Binding (your choice 2 ½”)  1/3 yd.	 2/3 yd.

Add fabric if you want a border.
Call me if you have questions
Willie Pfeiffer
989-390-6115



CAMEO Quilters Guild - Februry 19, 2015 General Meeting Minutes - submitted by Carol Fetsco
The meeting took place at the Clawson United Methodist Church, 205 N. Main, Clawson, MI 48017
Call to order at 7:02 PM

President Sharon Cratsenburg announced a change to the agenda as printed; the Nominations and Elections Committee is not to be on 
the agenda. Following that announcement, she welcomed everyone, led the pledge and read CAMEO’s Mission Statement.
Sharon asked for corrections or additions to the minutes of the January 15 General Meeting. There were none; the minutes will be 
signed, dated, and placed on file.
After a few announcements regarding upcoming quilt shows hosted by the Great Lakes and the Genesee Star Quilters Guilds Sharon 
reminded everyone that details about the shows will be in the newsletter.

Next, Linda Watson, Quilt Show #6 Co-Chairman on the upcoming June quilt show: On the reverse side of the printed agenda is a 
list of the vendors secured for the show in June and the amount of money that each paid to CAMEO for the space. The total income 
from the vendors who bought floor space amounts to $3,235.00. The cost to rent Madison Place is $3,000.00, so the income from the 
vendors has covered the cost to rent the show venue, with money to spare. Linda showed examples of ways to post the advertising 
postcard/flyers using envelopes on community boards in various places that are regularly visited. The more advertising, the more visi-
tors to the show and that is an important source of additional income. Selling raffle tickets adds to show income, too, so continue to 
sell tickets. More advertising postcards and raffle tickets are available at each general meeting. On Silent Auction: mini-quilts are due 
April 30, but the registration form needs to be in by March 19 so that the committee can plan the display. On Basket Auction: Indi-
vidual members or groups of members can donate themed baskets, and/or members may donate items for guild-wide theme baskets; 
for March, the guild is collecting embellishments and patterns, new and recent but unused, no magazines. Baskets will be wrapped by 
the Basket Auction Committee so turn them in unwrapped.
At this point, Sharon C. asked members to support the shops that will be vending at our show this June by visiting and thanking them 
when in the area of the shop.

Loreen Garrison, Facilitator VP, introduced our guest speaker, Ami Simms and the program for the night.

Hospitality Break at 8:25; Business Meeting resumed at 8: 50.

Sharon announced that four members, Sybil Derderian, Laurie Johnson, Lucy Lesperance, and Linda Pankratz have volunteered to 
serve on the Nominations & Elections Committee pending approval by the membership. She called for a motion to approve them. 
Jodie Schlicht moved to “approve Sybil Derderian, Laurie Johnson, Lucy Lesperance, and Linda Pankratz to serve on the Nomina-
tions & Elections Committee”. Second by Megan Sutton. Sharon called for those in favor, then for those opposed. There were no 
opposed, so the motion carried and the four above named members will serve on the Nominations & Elections Committee. They will 
begin calling members soon, so start thinking about who you’d like to see serve as officers next year, including yourself.

Sharon explained the letter that was on each chair this evening. It is to be used by members to help sell ads for the catalog (copies can 
be made as needed).
Sharon thanked Rosemary Spatafora for getting an article in the Royal Oak Tribune and Woodward Talk about our guest, Ami Simms 
and her presentation at our meeting tonight.

Janeen Sharpe, Treasurer, on the Financial Report: $1,686.73 came in and $1,335.39 went out. The CD expired and the money in it 
was deposited into the money market account.

Loreen Garrison, Facilitator VP on the program for March and April: Lee’s Lines will be here on March 19 to talk about crazy quilt-
ing, on Saturday, March 21 is National Quilting Day, Kay Nickols will be here on April 16, plus she will be leading a workshop on 
April 18 about curved piecing without pins.

Cindy May, Membership VP, announced that there are 50 in attendance tonight including 13 guests; currently CAMEO has 73 mem-
bers.

Sharon announced the fabric exchange for next month will be dotted fabric, so you need to bring in 2 different dotted 8” squares for 
each of the 21 members who are signed up for the exchange.
Willie Pfeiffer on Charity Day this Saturday, February, 21: bring your workshop supplies, there will be kits available or work on your 
own charity project, continental breakfast and lunch will be available; come and enjoy, if you haven’t signed up already, let Barb Lusk 
know you’ll be there.
Chuck Blanchard and Willie Pfeiffer on Retreat in May: there are 20 people signed up, we need 40 so get your registration forms in. 
There will be more information about the mystery quilt than is usually given out so check the newsletter. On March 1 the Retreat will 
be open to non-members. There will be a Retreat Committee meeting on Wednesday, March 4 at chuck’s home.
Pat Baldauf on National Quilting Day: CAMEO’s annual celebration of the art of quilting is on Saturday, March 21; bring whatever 
you want to work on along with your workshop supplies, there will be a continental breakfast and lunch available.
Show and Tell followed and Door Prize winners announced. Megan Sutton won the Slip of the Keyboard prize.
The Executive Board will meet on Thursday, February 26 at Loreen Garrison’s home.
Meeting adjourned at 9:30 PM



CAMEO Quilters Guild - Executive Board Meeting  February 26 2015 - submitted by Lynda Draudt
The meeting took place at the home of Loreen Garrison.
Executive Board Members Present:  Sharon Cratsenburg, Lynda Draudt, Loreen Garrison, Janeen Sharpe, Jean Schlegelmann, Linda 
Watkins
Absent Board Members:  Carol Fetsco, Sharon Johnsonbaugh, Cindy May, Theresa Nielsen, Janet Steele
Call to Order: 7:17 pm

President:  Sharon Cratsenburg
•  Minutes of January 22, 2015- approved as sent, signed, dated and placed on file.
•  Reminder to all committee liaisons that committee reports and folders are due at the May business meeting. Please remind you com-
mittee chairpersons.
•  Sharon asked for a check of $131.00 to pay for ad in the Country Register for the quilt show.

VP Facilitator:  Loreen Garrison
•  April brings us Kay Nickols and her wonderful presentation and workshop on One Fabric Curves.  May is Delphine’s Quilt shop 
trunk show, Sisters by Choice.
•  Sarah Leight, Property Chair, will be contacted by Sharon for an updated property list.
•  Sharon asked board members who is still eligible to be on the board for next year and will pass this information on to the Nomina-
tions & Elections committee.

VP Programs:  Theresa Nielsen, reported by Sharon
•  We don’t have any programs scheduled for the month of November, March or April for the 2015/16 year.  Theresa is waiting for 
call backs from contacts.  She is trying to schedule Pat Sloan for the 2016/17, year because she books up fast.  Our goal is to have all 
program contracts signed by the April meeting.  We need to start publicizing for membership draw for next year. We want that info 
available at the quilt show.
•  Lee’s Line has cancelled her lecture in March due to emergency surgery for her mom.  The board is lining up a Whistle Stop, with 
members getting ready to wow us with their presentations. We will have three presenters and have the session last for 20 minutes 
instead of 15 and then members will change to view another presentation.

VP Membership:  Cindy May, reported by Sharon
•  Membership is currently 73 members, yea!
•  Discussion regarding bringing the library to the church for easier access.  It was suggested that we could house them in a book 
case in the storage room under lock and key so members would have easier access. We would still need to have the librarian posi-
tion to keep track of the books.   Sharon will call Sandy regarding this and Janeen will ask a contractor about building a book case or 
purchasing them..

Recording Secretary:  Carol Fetsco, reported by Sharon
•  Suggestion was made regarding the By Laws that we could put an explanation at the end of our document of how they can be up-
dated..

Corresponding Secretary:  Sharon Johnsonbaugh, reported by Sharon
•  Discussion regarding the photographs taken by Wandea Mathis, what would she suggest we do with all the pictures she took and 
paid for, share with members or archive them.  Sharon to contact her regarding this issue. Membership manuals and the newsletters 
would still be kept on file.

Treasurer:  Janeen Sharpe
•  CD was rolled over to money market this month.
•  Two members need to help receive raffle ticket monies and help with documentation during the business meeting.
•  Announcement that Melissa Smith is not returning next year and we need a new member to work on our face book.  This position 
requires someone with experience.

Assistant Treasurer:  Jean Schlegelmann
•  Vendor space is all filled and all deposits have been collected except for the caterer.
•  $1,177.00 has been turned in from the raffle ticket sales.
•  No one has been selling our CAMEO decals at our meetings, there was apparently a mix up with members schedules, it will be 
worked out.  Decals will be sold at the boutique.

Member-at-Large:  Linda Watkins, Lynda Draudt, Janet Steele
•  Next Quilt show core meeting is March 11.  •  Waiting for a check from the caterer.
•  Newsletters were mailed to members with no e-mail accounts this month.  There is also a recommendation to make directories 
available for all members next year.  They have been missed.

Adjournment:  Meeting adjourned:  10:04  pm
•  Next meeting March 26, 2015 at Linda Watkins, 2638 Parasol, Troy, MI  48083 (off 16 mile between John R and Dequindre)





Complete One Registration Form for each quilt entered. (Instruction on next page)      Registration Number ___________
If more than one quilt entered, check if this is your 1st___, 2nd___, 3rd___ choice, in the event space is limited.

A CAMEO APPEARANCE:  A QUILTER’S PARADISE
Madison Place, 876 Horace Brown Drive, Madison Heights, MI  48071

2015 CAMEO QUILT SHOW REGISTRATION FORM – please fill in all blanks
Deadline to return this form is April 16, 2015 

**Your quilt does not have to be completed until June 4, 2015**

 Name:  ____________________________________________________________________________

Address:  _____________________________________ Phone: (______) - ________ - ____________ 

City: ________________________________State: ___________ Zip: __________________ 

Quilt Title: _________________________________________________________________________

Quilt Size:  Length __________ x Width __________   

Pattern Designed By: _________________________________________________________________

Please note the following: 1)  Your quilt does not need to be completed at the time you send in this form. 2)  
All quilts larger than 42 inches square must have a five-inch hanging sleeve.  3) Please enclose two 
pictures of your quilt/quilt top with your registration form. (Quilt does not need to completed for picture)
Entry Fee for non CAMEO Guild Members:  $5.00 per entry

Category:  Check One     
__ Bed Size Quilt     __ Wall Hanging     __ Pillow Cover     __ Presidents Quilt   __Challenge Quilt    __Sit-n-Stitch
__ Garment     __Workshop     __ Youth (Under 16 years of age when complete)   __Other__________________________

Technique: Write “1” for the primary technique. Check all others that apply. 
__ Hand Pieced       __ Machine Pieced     __ Paper Pieced    __ Hand Appliqué    __ Machine Appliqué   
__Mixed      __ Embellishments     __Other: ________________________________

Quilting
__ Hand Quilted    __Machine Quilted     __ Mixed Quilting     Quilted By: ____________________________________ 

Is this quilt for sale?  ________
Quilt Description to be displayed with your quilt (25 words or less):____________________________________________

___________________________________________________________________________________________________
___________________________________________________________________________________________________

___________________________________________________________________________________________________

Agreement:  I understand that CAMEO Quilters Guild and Madison Place will take every precaution to protect 
my quilt during the event, but cannot be held liable for loss or damage for acts beyond their control.  I agree that 
CAMEO Quilters Guild has the right to use photographs of my quilt(s) in fundraisers, advertisements and other 
promotions for the benefit of CAMEO Quilters Guild.

Signature: ______________________________________________Date: ______________________

List person other than yourself who will pick up your quilt:  _________________________________________

2015 RECEIVING COMMITTEE CHAIRPERSON:  

Linda Watkins 2638 Parasol Drive Troy MI 48083  Email watkinlt@gmail.com

Over



Instructions for registering a quilt in the 2013 CAMEO Quilt Show

1. Thank you for entering your quilt in the 2015 CAMEO Quilt Show. Fill in one registration form for each quilt item 
submitted.  Fill in the top half of the form.  Do not fill in the Registration Number. This will be done later. Return this form 
on or before April 16, 2015, (Quilts do not need to be completed until Thursday June 4, 2015) to the Receiving 
Committee Chairperson listed on the bottom of the form.  Quilts entered in previous CAMEO Quilt Shows cannot be 
entered.  You may also want to take the time to register this quilt with the Michigan State University Museum’s Michigan 
Quilt Project.   You can download their application at this website: http://www.museum.msu.edu/glqc/
programs_mqp_register.html

2.  Entries submitted by non-CAMEO Guild members must include a $5.00 entry fee. 

3. Please include two photos of the quilt with the registration form with the Registrant’s Name and Quilt Title on the back 
of the photos.  The Receiving Committee will write the registration number on the back of the photos and keep one with 
your registration form.  The second photo you will have to bring back when you are picking up your quilt along with your 
receipt.

4. Every quilt must have a label sewn on by the registrant to include Title of the quilt and Registrant’s Name.

5. Quilts larger than 42” square must have a five  inch sleeve on the back for hanging. Any quilt smaller than 42” will be 
pinned for hanging

6. Quilts may be hung by entry classification, such as bed size quilts, challenge quilts, wall hanging, etc.  Please check only 
one category for each entry on the front of this form.  One Registration Form is required for each quilt entered.

7. Print what you want to appear on the quilt hanging tag for the quilt show.   Space is limited to 25 words or less, so please 
be brief.  The committee reserves the right to edit.  Some ideas would be to include quilt pattern, type of material & batting 
used, how you came to make this particular quilt, any special significance of the work, if the quilt has been included in any 
juried shows, special stitching, inspiration, how long you have been quilting, the product of a class you took.  If the quilt is 
an heirloom, tell how it got to you, if it is a family piece, list information about where it came from, who stitched it, the date 
the quilt was created, etc.  

8. Quilts can be dropped off on Thursday June 4, 2015 from 9:00 to 5:30 at the Madison Place. 

9. The quilt show will end at 4:00 p.m. Saturday, June 6, 2015. Quilts can be picked up from the Registration and Receiving 
committee once all the quilts are taken down between 4:30 to 5:30. You will need to bring your receipt and the photo with 
the Registration information on the back with you to claim your quilt.  If you cannot pick up your quilt and are asking 
someone else to pick it up, please inform the Receiving Committee Chairpersons ahead of time.  Only the Registrants will 
be able to pick up their quilts unless arrangements have been made in advance.  See page 1 of registration form.

Quilt Categories and Terms (for hanging and voting purposes)
Categories
Bed Quilts – Designed to be used as a bed covering or throw.  Crib quilts, lap quilts, quilts for youth beds, and other small 
bed quilts are included in this category.
Wall Hangings – Designed to be hung for decorative purposes.
Small Quilts – Includes fabric postcards.
Miscellaneous  – Includes any items not mentioned above. (Example:  Table runners, tote bags, purses, clothing, etc.)

Techniques
Pieced – Quilts more than 50 percent pieced by hand or machine.
Appliqué – Quilts more than 50 percent appliquéd.
Mixed – Any quilts that are a combination or piecing and appliqué and /or other techniques so that less than 50 percent of 
the quilt is pieced or appliquéd. 
Other – Any quilts that do not fit into the pieced or appliquéd categories: such as whole cloth, crazy quilt, network, 
embroidered, stenciled, painted, etc. 

Quilting 
Hand – Must be entirely quilted by hand.  No machine quilting permitted.
Machine – Quilted on a domestic machine, either hand or computer guided.
Mixed – Hand and machine techniques.



                   CAMEO Quilters Guild                   Registration No. _____
Retreat Registration Form

Lions Bear Lake Camp
May 1, 2, 3, 2015

Name _______________________________________________________________________
Address _________________________City, St, and Zip _______________________________
Telephone #: Home __________________                    Cell_____________________________
Email Address ________________________________________________________________

Emergency Contact Person ______________________Telephone # _____________________
Special Dietary Needs __________________________________________________

Are you interested in participating in Mystery Quilt? ($2.00 Additional Charge) __yes __no
Cabin mate preferences (Limit 8-NO EXCEPTIONS) ____________________________________

______________________________________________________________________________
NOTE:  
We need a count for the Staff at Camp. Please indicate if you are planning on:

1. Checking in Thursday Night (4/30/14): __yes __no  Additional fee for Thursday is 
$16.00, Check in time to be announced later. No cabin preferences for Thursday night as 
only a limited number of cabins will be opened.

2. Early Check in Friday is at 8 a.m. There is no additional charge for early check in.
3. Conference Chair ___ yes ___no    Additional cost is $5.00

Base cost for the retreat is $100. All extras must be paid in advance. You may pay in up to 4 
installments this year. Registration will start in December with final payment due April 16, 2015.
A light lunch will be provided on Friday. You may bring whatever you want to eat for breakfast in a 
cooler. There is ice available to keep your food cold.
******************************************************************************

Refund Policy: A refund may be given up until the date of the final payment (April 16, 2015). 
After that date you may request a refund in writing for a personal or family emergency which 
will be granted on an individual basis in full or in part after the Retreat, or you may find 
another member to take your place. (For Committee Use Only)

(For Committee Use Only)
Payment Check # Amt. Date Payment Check # Amt. Date

Mystery Quilt Conference 
Chair

Thurs. Check 
In



CAMEO Silent Auction Registration Form

Name of Quilt ____________________________________

Made by ______________________________     Quilted by 
____________________________

Techniques used 
_______________________________________________________________

Contact phone number ___________________   Email 
________________________________

Dimensions:  Width_________  Length_________     Hanging Method  
____________________

Approximate materials cost ____________    Approximate hours/labor 
___________________

Designer, if other than maker ______________________________________

From (pattern, source, page, date, etc.) 
____________________________________________
*You must include copy of permission from designer with this form.

1.  Miniature/Small  quilts must be no smaller than 12”x12” and no larger than 24”x24”,

2. Designs from patterns, books, magazine, web pages, etc. require permission of the 
copyright holder in writing and citation.

3.  All rights to the quilt are retained by the designer except the rights to exhibit, sell, and 
publish the quilt you donate with or without accompanying information (anywhere, 
everywhere, and in all media, in perpetuity) for the purpose of fundraising.  These rights are 
given to the CAMEO Quilt Guild by the act of donating the quilt described above.

4.  Information you provide above will be used on the bid sheet (except your contact 
information).   PLEASE PRINT LEGIBLY.  All fields are required.

5.  Quilts will be auctioned on June 5 and 6, 2014 to raise funds for CAMEO Quilt Guild.  
Silent bidding will take place on both days.

My signature below signifies agreement with all conditions and requirements outlined 
above.

_____________________________________________________       __________________________
Signature                                                                                                           Date

Return this form along with your quilt by March 31, 2014.


